Convio Users Group Minutes 
Host: Union of Concerned Scientists

Presenter: Maureen from Firefly [cancelled due to illness]

September 18, 2009

I. Announcements:

Convio training in Boston on October 7, 2009

II. Roundtable discussion:

Year-End Campaigns:
- What is the right number of emails to send? What is too much? 

- Karla from the Union of Concerned Scientists noticed that the open rate of emails plummets during December, but that everyone gives on December 31st
- By the end of the month, they were sending 2-3 emails a week

- Melissa from Pathfinders International explained it is better to have the same person manage direct mail and email in order to coordinate them better.
- Last year, they sent their direct mail piece in November and sent a corresponding email in December.

- At the Trustees of Reservation, they start their campaign as early as now (with a direct mail piece), a reminder and in November, and plan on using emails in between.
- Gifts of membership: suggestions for the Isabella Stewart Gardner Museum included keeping the non-member donor constituents engaged throughout the year, asking them to to renew their gift the following year.

- This was compared to the walk fundraiser (where participants invite their friends to participate) - how do we keep these friends engaged in the future?  Currently, they don’t use different messaging in their communications to either one. 

- Melissa mentioned that for them, 15% of event donors convert to annual donors.

E-Cards:

- The American Jewish World Center send a really beautiful one and then three days later send an ask.

- People in the group have used e-cards as a tell-a-friend promotion, but no one experienced positive fundraising success through the e-card component.

Facebook:

- Not as useful for fundraising as it is for getting the word out there (especially for the fundraising walks)

- Facebook’s “status updates” were helpful with directing web traffic back to the homepage

- It is important to coordinate these posts with other communications (Twitter/emails/direct mail)
- Some expressed concern about driving people away from the actual homepage of the organization

- Facebook posts present a more captive audience (unlike email, these posts are displayed automatically, no need to “open” them like in an email)

- At AIDS Action almost every single program has its own Facebook fan page, they were not as concerned about redirecting people back to their homepage

- Most people recommended having one page (otherwise there is too much confusion for the end-user, too much work for staff, repeated information)

Video:

- Karla from UCS asked if anyone has ever done a video message from the director before, as they are currently working on that project

- The president thanks current donors, and also asks for future support

- The video is informal, 60 seconds or less

- YouTube has a non-profit channel, also “Flip” gives non-profits grants to make these videos

New WYSIWYG:

- Not many have activated the new one yet
- Audubon Society has been using the new one and encountered several difficulties- one of them regarding tables (need to right click in order to insert a table within a table)

- There is an “HTML cleanup” function that replaces all of the font tags with styles (which mean many email providers-like GMAIL- can’t read them)

- The new WYSIWYG is better in that you can now control the table cell size, and that it can be used in Firefox, not just IE.

III. Next Meeting:

Early November 

